
Terry D. Cieri Memorial Fund 

Terry D. Cieri, 67, of Spring Township, passed away July 14, 2015, at 

Atlantic Care, Atlantic City. He was the fiancé of Suzanne Bortz, of 

Spring Township. Born in Reading, he was a son of the late Angelo and 

June (Hartman) Cieri. He was a graduate of Reading High School in 

1966, Goldey Beacum College and Alvernia University. Terry was 

employed as a cost analyst for 34 years at Carpenter Technology 

Corporation. He was a U.S. Navy veteran. Terry enjoyed golf, traveling, 

Pickelball, cooking and collecting Hard Rock pins.  

Terry served PFEW in the role of “Company Advisor” for nearly a decade.  As with 

everything else Terry did, he was completely dedicated to the role, committing a week of 

his summer every year in service to our mission.  Beloved by our staff and his fellow 

volunteers alike, Terry brought grace and humor to the program and especially to the 

students who were fortunate enough to be on one of his many teams.  

 


